Denver Safety and Leadership Committee Minutes
6-17-2013

Members Present:  Linda Lawson (chair), Marty Billings, Mark Thompson, Pat McKinley, Terry Ploski, Deb Robak, Karen Hurley, Uwe Sartori , Sue Henley
Members Absent:   Chris Dohmen, Wayne Johnson
Call to Order:  6:49pm. Late start to celebrate and thank Deb Robak for her past accomplishments for DS&L.
Approval of Minutes:  May 20, 2013 approved as corrected. 
Discussion/Action Items:
1) Evacuation Tool discussion:  Linda related the medical professional response she received on this tool – scenarios probably are too general, breakpoints need more specificity, if we change the scale it was suggested to re-evaluate the tool.  We think we need more specific help before we release this promising tool. 
2) Trip Leader School:  Uwe shared that the school is now comprised of a) reading the online manual b) online test c)3 hour class with scenarios and reinforcing concepts d) 1 field LIT as a class e)  1 LIT with a leader or in the future with a designated LIT leader.  Class LIT is June 22 and makeup class June 29.  Tentatively future TLS may be Oct 1 or Oct 5, Feb 18 or Feb 22, or June 2 or June 6.  Prerequisites for the class are a) 1 year CMC membership  b) participate in 3 CMC trips c) increase the trip cost by $ 5.00 because the manual and materials are more extensive.
3) Trip Leader Certifications:  Nancy Thorpe was certified as new trip leader.  Marty relates the office is taking 1-2 weeks to update people as new trip leaders.  Marty wonders if he can get Administrative access on the web site, Linda will follow-up on this request with Brenda.  Question of the E rating for some people – it indicates that the person is not a member at this time of the Denver Group.  Trip Leaders need to follow up and contact the person to discuss their recent experience, fitness level, health issues,... for suitability on their trip.
4) Leader Emeritus:  Linda reports there are 117 persons who are no longer members and they will be taken off the leader data base  as Active Leaders.
5) Incidents/Injuries/Near Misses:  No incidents were reported.
6) Technical Section:  Mark submitted an amended TL request form from Todd Felix that could be used when Technical Section members request to become leaders.  We suggested Crevasse Rescue Seminar may need to be added to the form and asked to make this new form available on hikingdenver. net and the CMC website.  This is a first step in resuming certifying new Technical Trip Leaders.  Todd Felix (TICS) and Bill Haneghan (BMS) were identified as 2 persons who could recommend people at this time for Tech TL until the rest of the process can be developed.

7) Leader Recognition:  This is set for November 7.  Three free CMC memberships for 2014 were asked for to be used as awards for this event.
8) Safety Director Responsibilities:  Terry Ploski is taking on these responsibilities from Deb Robak.
9) Budget submitted to Denver Group:  Linda has submitted the committees requested $ 2,800.00 budget for2013/2014  fiscal year.  DS&L is expected to provide $ 1,200 in scholarships 2014 for AIAR” Level 1.  Scholarships go to leaders only.  The Ekhart Roder Foundation Grant supports the majority of the leader scholarships  
10) Action Plan Teams for Goals and Objectives:  Reviewed – we need to accomplish 3 goals – encouraging TLS graduates to become Leaders, develop survey of current Technical School leaders, Terry requested a roster of the Tech School and Marty’s availability, Uwe and Pat will discuss with TLS graduates ideas for incentives and may offer TLS grads from 2012 a LIT class session to encourage more of them to finish their leader requirements.  
Adjourned:  9:09 pm.
Next Meeting:  July 15, 2013 6:30pm.
 Submitted by:   Sue Henley
